

Glastonbury Landowners Committee

Harmony - Goodwill - Property Values

Dear Landowner,

This year certain members of the GLA Board decided to make an issue and demanded after the fact to change the way to accept nominations. In short, they have demanded for the entire board to receive the nomination from each candidate. In effect, they were changing horses in mid-stream. In the past the Administrator received nominations whether through the info account, mail or fax. The forms used this year were exactly the same as used last year. There were no changes from prior years regarding the way nominations were received. This year the playing ground was changed. A last minute change was made to request the entire Board, not the Administrator to receive the nominations on the date they were due. This was an attempt to knock out certain nominees. The Administrator's mother passed away and asked the president and secretary to pick up the mail. All nominations were filed with the Administrator in a timely way on September 25, 2020 by 500 PM. The administrator emailed all nominations to the board the very next day. With a 6 to 5 vote the Board determined that the nominations were a day late and therefore were disqualified.

A committee of landowners was formed to sponsor disqualified candidates to run for the Glastonbury Landowner Board. They are running now as write-ins.

The write-in candidates are representatives of a corporation, association or other legal entity. We have almost always had legal representatives on the board. This year we had Jean Carp, Ed Dubrowski and Andrea Sedlak, all were reps for legal entities and John Carp as Ombudsman was also. This was done pursuant to GLA By-laws, Article V, para. G. and is legal.

This committee of landowners is asking for your write-in vote. These three candidates were removed from the ballot. Harmony is needed on the Board.

Please vote for the following four candidates along with Sandra Schreyer, North Glastonbury who is on the regular ballot.

u	Donna-Andersen		John Carp	(Write-in Candidate)
	Joe Bezotsky		Jordan Schreiber	(Write-in Candidate)
	Claudette Dirkers		Michael Villeneave	(Write-in Candidate)
Sandra Schreyer				

DO NOT VOTE ON THIS FORM. YOU NEED TO VOTE ON THE OFFICIAL ABSENTEE BALLOT,

VOTE IN PERSON OR DESIGNATE A PROXY

If you are voting by absentee ballot the names/votes need to go on the official absentee ballot. Should you want to designate a proxy to vote on your behalf you can appoint any landowner member as a representative to vote for your Membership interest at the annual meeting. The landowner you designate need to be in good standing with membership fees paid as of Oct.31, 2020 and not be in violation.

Thank You For Your Consideration Glastonbury Landowner Committee